Chrystelle Renaud is appointed BNP Paribas Group’s Head of Investor Relations and
Financial Information

Chrystelle Renaud is appointed BNP Paribas’ Head of Investor Relations and Financial
Information (RIIF) as of 14 November 2020. Chrystelle takes over from Stéphane de
Marnhac.

Stéphane has been entrusted with new responsibilities at Arval. He is appointed Chief
Financial Officer with effect 1 February 2020 and joins the Executive Committee.

Chrystelle Renaud has been appointed BNP Paribas Group’s Head of Investor Relations &
Financial Information (RIIF) as of November 14th.

Chrystelle has been with the BNP Paribas Group for 18 years.

Having started her career as a maths researcher, Chrystelle
joined the Group’s Risks division in 2001, with specific
responsibility for Rating and Credit Policies in connection with
the implementation and validation of the Basel 2 and IAS 32
and 39 standards.

She joined BancWest in California in 2008 as Risk Senior
Advisor, before being appointed Chief Risk Officer at Arval in
2009. In 2013, she moved to French Retail Banking as Head of
Pricing, followed by a position as Head of a Business Centre in
Paris. She created the Technological Innovation and
Acceleration division in 2017, becoming Chief Innovation
Officer for the French Retail Banking Division.
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Stéphane de Marnhac has been appointed Arval Chief Financial Officer and member of the
Executive Committee, with effect 1 February 2020, after eight years within the Group
Finance Division as Head of Investor Relations & Financial Information (RIIF).

Stéphane de Marnhac joined BNP Paribas in 1990, initially
working in the Structured Finance department. In 1993, he
moved to the Inspection Générale where he performed audit
and inspection duties at the Bank's various core businesses,
before moving over to Corporate & Investment Banking (CIB) as
Head of Management Control in 1998.

In 2000, he joined the CIB Corporate Acquisition Finance
department, which specialises in providing finance for M&A
operations by the Bank's major corporate clients. From 2008
onwards, Stéphane was Head of CIB Corporate Acquisition
Finance for the Europe, Middle East and Africa region.

“1 would like to thank Stephane for his precious involvement in Group Finance during all
these years and | wish Chrystelle all every success in her new responsibilities”, said Lars
Machenil, Group Chief Financial Officer..
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